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Services for  May 2018

OTHER SERVICES

ESOWBadby6.30 pmTuesday 22 May

Ascension Day servicePreston Capes7.00pmThursday 10 May

Midweek CommunionBadby9.30 amThursday 3 May



IN MEMORIAM

at Newnham
on 28th. March

Michael Andrew (Mike) Rushall 

Grant him peace,
and let light perpetual shine upon him
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Mark 2,23 - 3.62 Cor 4, 5-12Deut 5, 12-15B271Trinity 13 Jun

John 3, 1-17Rom 8, 12-17Isaiah 6, 1-8B260TRINITY27 May

John 15, 26-17 &
16, 4b-15

Rom 8, 22-27Acts 2, 1-21B251Pentecost20 May

John 17, 6-191 John 5, 9-13Acts 1, 15-17 &
21-end

B245Easter 713 May

Luke 24, 44-endEph 1, 15-endActs 1, 1-11B237Ascension10 May

John 15, 9-171 John 5, 1-6Acts 10, 44-endB233Easter 66 May

GospelNTOT†YearPage *FeastDate

SUNDAY READINGS
Principal Service CW

- for other services see Lectionary

NOTES:   1.  *These page numbers refer to “The Word of the Lord”, a copy of which will be available 
in your church.   All the readings in that book are taken from the New Revised Standard 
Version of the Bible.
2.   †The Old Testament readings during Trinity will be from Track 2 of Common Worship
3.   At non-communion services the second reading should normally be the Gospel.

FROM THE REGISTERS
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May sees us celebrating two great

festivals of the Church – Ascension and
Pentecost.
  
Like Good Friday and Easter Day they are
inextricably linked. In a sense, of course, all
the great festivals linked to the salvation
story are dependent one upon another –for
just as the Risen Christ bears on his body the
marks of his crucifixion, not just to prove
who he is but to demonstrate the cost of the
cross and the redeeming character of the
Easter experience, so too the Ascension is the
prerequisite to Pentecost. “Unless I go away,
the Advocate will not come to you; but if I
go, I will send him to you.” (John 16:7)
  
Jesus’ ascension is the ultimate sign of his
authority but it is also the point at which the
Holy Spirit is poured out into the world to
empower Christ’s disciples (then and now) to
be bearers of God’s love to his needy world.
Someone asked me recently: “Why couldn’t
Jesus have stayed a bit longer – teaching and
helping to put us straight about where we
stand with God?” In a sense Pentecost is the
answer. After Pentecost, Jesus’ spirit is
poured into the hearts and lives of all
believers – we are all caught up in his grace
and all commissioned and empowered to go
out and bear much fruit. 

 We may often feel pretty inadequate and
ill-equipped for such a task, but it is the
calling of all the baptised people of God. Of
course we must be prepared to open
ourselves to God’s grace. Before his
Ascension Jesus told his disciples to “wait in
the city until you receive the power from on
high”.

  
So they did as he said. They waited and
prayed, and when the day of Pentecost had
fully come they were indeed flooded with
Holy Spirit and enflamed with the fire of
God’s love. What had been a tiny group of
confused and fearful men and women became
a movement that changed the world. 
  
And God is still transforming lives and
communities and – through them – the
world. We are invited to be a part of that
transformation. We are called to wait and
watch and pray for the gift of God’s spirit
wherever we are – in city, town or village –
and we have been invited to set aside the
period between Ascension and Pentecost as a
special opportunity to pray for God to act in
and through us to bring hope and healing to
the world.
  
We would do well to respond. We often
resort to prayer when all else fails – let us
remember this May to place it at the very
centre of lives – and maybe something
wonderful will happen!

Very Revd Chris Dalliston
Dean of Peterborough

LETTER FROM THE DEAN OF PETERBOROUGH  



EVENING SERVICE OF THE WORD

Not able to come to church on Sunday?  Why not try
the Evening Service of The Word? Held once a
month on Tuesday evening (following the third
Sunday of the month) at 6.30pm at St. Mary’s Badby,
this friendly, peaceful service lasts no longer than 25
minutes.  Led in turn by some of those who attend,
there is always a brief talk about somebody
inspirational such as Thomas Cranmer, Dietrich
Bonhoeffer and Caroline Chisholm.  All welcome!
Forward ESOW dates are May 22 and June 19.
During the alterations to St. Mary’s, this service will
be held in the chancel as usual but we hope that the
main door may be back in use very soon.

MID-WEEK COMMUNION

The monthly mid-week communion on the first
Thursdays  has been reinstated, at least for May on
3rd May, at 9.30 am.  At the time of writing it is
unclear whether the work to the South Porch at
Badby Church will be completed by then– if not,
entrance will be via the priest’s door.

EASTER WITH BISHOP JOHN

On 1st April we were lucky enough to celebrate
Easter Sunday with Bishop John our Suffragan
Bishop of Brixworth. With 86 communicants this
special Easter celebration at St Michael and All
Angels, Newnham attracted a large congregation of
nearly 100 of all ages from within the Benefice.
During this moving service Bishop John invited the
congregation to renew their Christening vows to
which the packed Church enthusiastically responded.

Most families stayed for refreshments after the
service, chatting to both Rev’d Sue and Bishop John.
Thank you to all those who helped make this service
such a success for the Benefice from the bell ringers
to those who gave their time to prepare the Church,
but the biggest thank must go to Bishop John. We
will all look forward to welcoming him back in July for
another celebration with the dedication of the
reordering of St Mary’s.

BADBY AND DISTRICT FILM SOCIETY

The films to be screened this month are:

Sat 12th May ORPHEUS IN THE UNDERWORLD
(2009)
Our Supper at the Opera series continues with this
delightful French stage version, from Opéra National
de Lyon, of Jacques Offenbach’s witty & engaging
operetta, including the original ‘can-can’ music.
French, with subtitles (123 mins).

Fri 25th May A PASSAGE TO INDIA (1984)
Based on E M Forster’s novel, David Lean’s final film
received universal critical acclaim, with 9 BAFTA &
11 Oscar nominations. Peggy Ashcroft won Best
Actress BAFTA & Oscar; also stars James Fox, Alec
Guinness & Nigel Havers (163 mins).

If you are interested in finding out more about the
Society and its forthcoming programme, please get in
touch with Karen Brown on 312158.

HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY

Our next event is our annual Spring Plant Sale, on
Sunday 13th May, 2pm-4.30pm. in Badby Village
Hall.  Entry is free and there will be plants to buy
from local nurseries as well as those grown by
Horticultural Society members.  If you have any
surplus plants you don’t want why not bring them for
our event.  Home-made cakes and refreshments will
be for sale.
Further confirmed events for this year are our Annual
Show 2nd September, AGM 16th November (not 9th
Nov as previously advertised) and Christmas Crafts
Evening 14th December. 
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BENEFICE PAGE
If you would like to join the Society and any further
information on any of our events, please contact
Zelda Shapter on 872118, zelda@peteshapter.co.uk.

SPATS LANGHAM JAZZ CONCERT IN BADBY

Good news for those attending the Spats Langham
concert on June 2nd! The Windmill in Badby has
kindly agreed to provide the curries. This guarantees
the quality and will contribute to a great evening. With
thanks to Daniel, Helen and Jacqui who are
contributing a lot to the local community by their
efforts.
As before, all tickets are sold with a waiting list of six
currently. Never lose hope!  Bob Caldwell 704694

FOOD & RURAL CRAFT FAYRE 

Rural Enterprises CIC will be running this event at
Green Acres Farm in Staverton on Sunday 6th May
from 11am - 4pm. All welcome. There will be a wide
variety of food and craft stalls along with a cider stall
and bbq, plus lots of activities for the children. Please
put the date in your diary. We look forward to
welcoming you. Entry is free.

FARTHINGSTONE FOOT FEST

Walkers and Runners are invited to take part in the
annual Farthingstone Foot Fest over the surrounding
stunning Northamptonshire countryside on Saturday
9th June. There is a choice of courses – 26 miles or
11, 13 or 15 miles. Visit www.farthingstone.org.uk for
further details, start times and entry fees and forms.
There are check points with refreshments and
Certificates for all finishers. This years sponsorship is
to raise funds for Alzheimer’s Society.

✣             ✣             ✣

PARISH NOTICES

BADBY

Correspondent - Geoff Pullin (gcsspullin@yahoo.com)

NRTBATBA13 May

ServerSidesmenReader

FAMILY SERVICE

The next family service is on Sunday 13th May at
11am. This fun service with activities and music will
be looking at the importance of Ascension Day and
we plan to follow the service will refreshments.
Entrance to the Church will be through the Priest’s
Door.
 

MAJOR WORKS

The inside of the church has been transformed and
was completed by April 13, awaiting only a spring
clean and the arrival of stacking chairs. The porch
and paths could not be completed because of the
delay in getting permission for the skeletons found in
the porch to be removed and analysed off-site as
required by the archaeologists. The church is open
but please use the little priests’ door and take care
on the paths.  We guess that the archaeological
costs will be £10,000 more than expected!  Final
progress will be advised on badbyvillage.com and
with images and videos on St Mary's Badby
Facebook.
 

ANNUAL CHURCH MEETINGS

At the Annual Parochial Church Meeting on April 19,
Susan Rose and Frances Williams were re-elected
for a further term as Churchwardens.  There were two
vacancies on the PCC, to which Remi
Stumpenhusen and Judy Jordan were duly elected.
 

CHURCH CLEANING

The regular church cleaning rota will start again in
May as follows:
w/b 7:  Ann Cotton, Monique Shortt, Ann Syred
w/b 14: Helen Morris, Sally Byrne, Win Roddis
w/b 21: Jan Cooper, Moria Cooper, Kirsten Dollery,
Judy Jordan
w/b 28: Gill Nelson, Neville Snell

BADBY BAKE OFF

Recipe books will be on sale during the Bluebell Teas
in the village hall.

BLUEBELL TEAS

On Sunday, May 6 and Monday, May 7, traditional
cream teas and home-made cakes will be available
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in the village hall from 1- 5pm on both days, when
hopefully the bluebells will be out in Badby Woods.
Proceeds will go to village hall maintenance.

TEA AND MEET

May Tea and Meet In the village hall on Friday, May
4 at 2pm. Come and celebrate Spring, that will surely
be here by then. “Spring is Nature’s way of saying
‘Let’s party’!” (Robin Williams). So come along, eat
cake and celebrate!
 

UNITED REFORMED CHURCH

Our congregation welcomes you to join them in May
on Sundays at 10am:
6th Shared Praise; 13th Mary Barrett 20th Gareth
Middleton; 27th The Revd Michael Bond
 

BRIDGE

Badby Bridge Group are now playing weekly in The
Maltsters Arms on Thursday afternoons from 1pm.
All bridge players are welcome to join them.
 

BADBY & FAWSLEY WI

It's that time of year again - Resolutions! .. but
prepare yourselves for an extravaganza. Our Drama
Group are going to perform yet another magical show
on Thursday, May 10 at 7.30pm in the village hall.
Also a glass of bubbly will make the evening sparkle.
Further information can be obtained from Jaci
Wojtecki on 01327 704822. 
 

NGS OPEN GARDENS

On Sunday, May 20 gardens at The Old House,
Shakespeares Cottage, Southview Cottage,
Threeways Cottage and Trifidia will be open 2 – 6pm,
admission £5 covers all five.
Teas and home-made cakes will be served in the
refurbished St Mary’s Church from 2 – 5.30pm to
raise funds for church restoration.
Offers of help and cakes would be appreciated by
Chris Richards (01327 872116), who will be
organising a rota very soon.
 

VILLAGE CLEAN-UP GROUP

The monthly working party will be meeting at 10am
on Sunday, April 29.  We want to concentrate on a

litter-pick and general tidy up in readiness for Bluebell
weekend on Sunday May 6 and Monday May 7.  All
volunteers welcome – please meet at the village hall.

FAMILY FUN AT BADBY FAYRE

The Fayre on Sunday, September 2 is a month
nearer and a great way to enjoy time with your family,
friends and neighbours, as well as raise funds for
local community projects, including church
restoration BUT we need more support.  So if you’d
like to know more or can help prepare and run the
day, please contact Jim Mcbeth on 01327 872836 or
07717 414664 or twolittlegoats@btinternet.com.
Watch out for more details.

BADBY PARISH COUNCIL

BPC will be looking to replace two coming vacancies.
If you would be interested in finding out more about
what the Parish Council does, and how you can
contribute to the Badby community, please contact
the Clerk (Sharon Foster, clerk@badby.org.uk, 01327
310245) or any current member of the Parish

Council.

✣             ✣             ✣

NEWNHAM
Correspondent - Ellen Henning
(ellen.henning@hotmail.co.uk)

Stephen ReesJanet Rees6 May

SidesmanReader

EASTER SUNDAY

Nearly 100 people attended our Easter Sunday
service at which Bishop John kindly officiated. After a
topical and thought provoking sermon the Bishop
invited the congregation to recommit their Faith by
making the sign of the cross on their forehead with
water from the Font blessed by him. Thank you to the
flower ladies for decorating the church so beautifully,
and especially to Graham (White) for the bouquets on
the pew ends. Thanks also to John (Collins) for
playing the organ for us, it makes such a difference
particularly on special occasions.

NEWNHAM PRIMARY SCHOOL

It was a pleasure to welcome the entire school to the
church on the Wednesday before Easter. The
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children told the Easter story and sang very
enthusiastically especially to "Spring Chicken". Revd
Sue spoke about new beginnings and opportunities
and reiterated her love of chocolate !

NEWNHAM ROCKS

Throughout the Easter break children (and adults)
have been searching the village for hand painted
stones. Once found, a picture is posted on the
Facebook page and the stone re-hidden. A wonderful
initiative that has kept us all alert.

FACEBOOK

Despite recent criticism the Facebook page is
becoming increasingly popular. Please visit
"Newnham Village Community Pages", and join in
with photos, news, buy-sell, forthcoming events etc.

CONCENSUS VOCALIS

It was a very pleasant surprise to suddenly receive a
phone call to suggest singing in our church once
again. So on Friday 29th June at 7.30pm  Concensus
Vocalis will perform "Choral Music for a Summers
Evening" Light refreshments will be served and
donations will be requested towards our replacement
heating scheme. If you have not been to one of their
previous performances, do please come along, you
will have a very pleasant evening.

FOOD BANK

As many are aware the Food Bank has had to
relocate and are now looking to rebuild their stocks.
Please continue to leave food items and toiletries in
the box at the back of the church

NEWNHAM GARDENS OPEN FOR NGS
Sunday 27 May, 11 -5pm

Please join us this bank holiday weekend as we open
5 of Newnham’s gardens (including 2 new ones!) for
the National Garden Scheme charities.  Enjoy the
lovely gardens, take your pick from the plant sales,
browse around the 14th century church and photo
exhibition, wander through the Woodland Trust’s
Nuttery and stroll around our lovely village.  
Why not treat yourself and come early for a tasty light
lunch followed, later, by scrumptious cakes and
refreshments.

VILLAGE OPEN GARDENS

On Sunday 10th June from 2-5pm there will be a
number of interesting and varied gardens open to
view in our pretty village. The village hall will be open
for delicious teas as usual, and there will be a very
reasonably priced plant stall outside the hall.  Free
car parking on the school playing field. Maps
available at the car park and all gardens. Admission
£4 adults children under 16 free.

VILLAGE HALL TALK

‘The Life of Edgar Mobbs, Northants Sporting and
Military Hero’ is on  Friday 2nd November 7.30pm in
the Village Hall.. A most interesting talk about the
celebrated Saints player by his great nephew Edgar
Mobbs of Newnham. There will also be a display of
memorabilia about Newnham’s  fallen. There will be
canapés, tea and coffee provided, but please bring
your own drink. Tickets £5 from Penny Alexander
01327 310945.

VILLAGE HALL JAZZ

Fenny Stompers Jazz Band on Saturday 29th
September 7-10pm in the Village Hall. Food will be
provided, either a hot & cold buffet or a meal, plus
tea/coffee, but please bring your own drink. Tickets
£12.50 each from Anne Rushall 01327 702039

APRIL 200 CLUB DRAW.

£50 Prize  No 167  Mrs D Mobbs
£25 Prize  No 179  Mrs S Armstrong
£25 Prize  No    2   Mr & Mrs D Woodford

NEWNHAM WI

Newnham WI will be meeting in the Village Hall on
the 17th May at 7.30 and this meeting will be
dedicated to the WI's Resolutions and Voting . The
Resolution going forward to the Annual General
Meeting in Cardiff will be Mental Health Matters.
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Did you know....?     The tallest buiding in

England is a radio mast in Cumbria.   Built in

1946 it is, at 365m, nearly 20% taller than

the Shard, and forms part of the Skelton

transmitting station, once the largest and most

powerful shortwave station anywhere in the

world.



CHARWELTON 
Correspondent  - David Pound

Gordon & Elizabeth Bird3 June

TBA / Norman Blenkhorn27 May

Gordon & Elizabeth Bird6 May

Reader / Sidesman

Pauline Donnelly / Graham WhiteJune

Fiona SpencerMay

Chapel cleaning

Marina Wyatt27 May

Flowers

JOHN CLEVELAND BAND

Tickets (£10) for this, our fifth annual concert by the
John Cleveland Band on 30th. June, are now
available from David Pound (01327 260006 or
davidpound@doctors.org.uk).   All four previous
concerts have been sold out so don't delay.

PCC MEETING

The next meeting of the PCC will be on Thursday
3rd. May at 7.30pm in the Chapel.

VILLAGE HALL WHIST DRIVE

The next Whist Drive will be on Monday 21st. May at
7.30pm.   Contact details as usual.

✣             ✣             ✣

FAWSLEY
Correspondent - Debbie Walker

Debbie WalkerTBA13 May

FlowersReaders

WORKS PROGRESS

Work has been carried throughout March and April to
repair the internal damage to the church following the
theft of the roof in November 2015. It has taken
longer than expected as the bad weather has delayed
the drying of the new plaster needed to replace old
plaster damaged by water ingress. Also with interior
scaffolding it has been possible to examine the roof
and clerestory windows for the first time in years.
This has revealed new death watch beetle
infestations in the roof (that has now been treated)

and very fragile medieval glass that has had to be
repaired. Despite these setbacks we expect the
church to be open for visitors by the May bank
holiday weekend and for the scheduled services in
May.

LITTER PICK

Thanks to those who were able to attend the litter
pick, the park looks so much smarter and is ready for
the spring and summer visitors.
Thanks also to Cecilia and Alan Devine for inviting
pickers back for refreshments.

✣             ✣             ✣

PRESTON CAPES

Correspondent - Gerard Hoare

Jane
Arblaster

Mireya
Weaver

Anabel
Lewis-Bowen

3 Jun

Claire HoareTBA20 May

Pauline Clark
and Maureen
Franks

Gerard
Hoare

Mireya
Weaver

6 May

CleaningSidesmanReader

FLOWER ROTA

May:   Sheila Bull and Rachel Bracher. 
June:   V Brassey 

EASTER FLOWERS
  
The Easter flowers looked beautiful.  Thank you to all
who decorated the church and helped to clean it so
well beforehand. 
It was sad we had no Easter service here this year,
but the United Benefice Service at Newnham, lead by
the Bishop of Brixworth, was very special and greatly
enjoyed by a large congregation.
On Easter Saturday, the PCC were again happy to
sponsor the prizes and welcome the popular Easter
Egg Hunt, (so well organized by the WI), with plenty
of children enjoying the excitement in the well mown
churchyard.

CHURCHYARD MOWING ROTA 2018

This is being circulated. Thank you to all the
volunteers, there are over 20 of them, and this is
another good example of great team work and just
how many households appreciate our attractive
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churchyard, its significance to the whole community,
and readiness for special family occasions. Peter
Smith has kindly joined the team this season. We do
badly need more strimming volunteers please.
Contact Gerard Hoare.

CHURCHYARD WORKING PARTY 28TH APRIL

Late repeat call. Volunteers are always welcome,
0930 to 1130 am. Please ring Gerard on 361570.
Report next month.

PCC MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 16th
May at 1800 at Old West Farm.

COFFEE MORNING AND PLANT SALE
Monday 21st May .

From 10 – 12 noon, at Old West Farm, Little Preston
NN11 3TF. Ample off road car parking. This popular
event is not to be missed for the plant bargains and
social gathering that it is. Do come and support this
to raise money towards Church Funds and for Marie
Curie Cancer Care. Enjoy the Garden, Plants
(including unusual ones) for sale, Plants Bring and
Buy, Cakes, Raffle, and of course Coffee! .

OPEN GARDENS
Sunday 3rd June

There will be two gardens open in Preston Capes,
(City Cottage, and The Manor), and three in Little
Preston, (North Farm, Ladycroft, and Old West Farm)
on Sunday 4th June. 
Savouries and teas will be served from 1pm to 5 pm
at Old West Farm, NN11 3TF. All monies from food
and plant sales go to our church of St Peter and St
Paul.
Off street Car Parking will be available as usual on
the Old Cricket Field and at Old West Farm. (Our
special thanks as always to Roger and Sarah Jenkins
for the former.)
Why not invite a group of your friends to come here,
to enjoy the afternoon with you, touring the varied
and interesting gardens? Do not worry about food;
just let your friends buy all the food and teas! and
benefit Church funds. Any offers of cakes would be
much appreciated. Please ring Claire Hoare on 01327
361263. Help also required setting up and clearing
away afterwards.  Volunteers please! Tel 361263.

ANNUAL VESTRY AND PAROCHIAL CHURCH
MEETING ELECTIONS 2018.

On 4th April, V Brassey and Gerard Hoare were
re-elected as Churchwardens, and the PCC members
elected were Anabel Lewis-Bowen, Elizabeth Dearns,
Heather Wilson, Claire Hoare, Tic Bridgeman, Mireya
Weaver and Peter Smith. 

✣             ✣             ✣

DIARY
This diary records the proposed dates of any
benefice, parish or village events.  We hope that this
will help those planning such events to know what
else is going on and therefore be able to avoid any
unhelpful clashes of dates.  
If you know, or become aware, of events which ought
to be recorded please let David Pound, or your
village Link correspondent, know.

Events known about so far are:

May
2   Newnham coffee morning
3   Charwelton PCC
6   PC Sunday bar
6   Food & Rural Craft Fayre, Staverton
8   Newnham PCC
10   Badby WI
11   PC Friday bar
12   Film Soc.
13   Hort Soc Plant Sale Badby VH
16   PC PCC
17   Newnham WI
19   PC Fashion Show
20   Badby NGS  open gardens
21   Preston Capes Gardeners' Coffee Morning
25   Film Soc.
27   Newnham NGS open gardens

June
2   Spats Langham Quartet Badby VH
3   Preston Capes NGS Open Gardens
6   Newnham coffee morning
7   Newnham Music on the Green
8   PC Friday bar
9   Badby - Visiting ringers from Rugby
10   Newnham open gardens
10   PC Sunday bar
21   Badby PCC
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24   PC Croquet tournament
29   Film Soc
29   Judt Singers Concert Preston Capes
29   Consensus Vocalis concert Newnham
30   John Cleveland Band Charwelton

July
1   PC Sunday bar
4   Newnham coffee morning
5   Charwelton PCC
13   PC Friday bar
18   Preston Capes PCC
19   Newnham PCC
21   PC Annual Cook Out
27   Film Soc.

August
1   Newnham coffee morning

September
2   Badby Fayre and Hort Soc Annual Show
5   Newnham coffee morning
6   Charwelton PCC
13   Badby PCC
25   Newnham PCC
26   Preston Capes PCC

28   Macmillan Coffee Morning Charwelton
29   Newnham Fenny Stompers Jazz

October
3   Newnham coffee morning
5   Newnham Bingo
8   Harvest Supper Charwelton
13   Ben Holder Jazz Badby VH

November
1   Charwelton PCC
2   Newnham Edgar Mobbs talk
7   Newnham coffee morning
8   Badby PCC
16   Hort Soc AGM
17   Newnham Jumble Sale
21   Preston Capes PCC
27   Newnham PCC
30   Charwelton Christmas Prize Bingo

December
5   Newnham coffee morning
7   Newnham Bingo
8   Newnham JuditSingers
14   Hort Soc Christmas Crafts Evening

11 12
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CHURCH OFFICERS & INFORMATION
[Telephone codes 01327 unless stated otherwise]                      www.theknightleyparishes .btck.co.uk

Rector:   Rev. Sue Faulkner,  Benefice Office: Old Forge at Green Cottage , Newnham, NN11 3HB ;  858018;                      
Mob.  07761 471 160    revsuefaulkner@aol.com        (Home - The Vicarage, High Street, Silverstone  NN12 8US);    Her day
off is MONDAY - please try to respect this
Benefice Secretary:  Sharon Foster, Benefice Office (above) Tues 12-3 & Fri 9-12  knightleybenefice@aol.co .uk  07526
248501
Benefice Treasurer:  Bill Dearns,  Appletree Cottage, Little Preston.   NN11 3TF  361277  eandb@dearns.co.uk
Lay Band:       Gerard Hoare,   Bernard Rapson,  Maureen Sinclair, Graham White , Heather Wilson
Lay Pastoral Minister:    Graham White              Benefice Children's Officer    Susan Rose   (879053)
Parish Visiting:    Requests for visiting should be made to the co-ordinators  who will pass them on .

Link Editor:    David Pound, Forge End, Church Street, Charwelton.   NN11 3YT 260006   Fax: 07092 104279   
davidpound@doctors.org.uk   Copy deadlines - Editorial, 20th of the month;  Advertising 18th. of the month please . 
Advertising :   Sharon Foster, Benefice Secretary as above.  

Visiting co-ordinator:    Gerard Hoare (361263)

Treasurer:
Elizabeth Dearns, Appletree Cottage, Little Preston.   NN11
3TF  361277   eandb@dearns.co.uk

Secretary  :
Anabel Lewis-Bowen, Evenlode, Preston Capes.  NN11
3TE    361298

PRESTON CAPES

Churchwardens:
Gerard Hoare, Old West Farm, Little Preston.  NN11 3TF   361263   gjhoare@btinternet.com
V Brassey, Preston House, Canons Ashby Road, Preston Capes NN11 3TB     360 941 t.brassey@btinternet.com

FAWSLEY

Churchwardens:
Vivienne Baker, Lakes Rise, Fawsley NN11 3BA.  361585   
v.j.baker@sky.com
Vacant

Secretary:
Debbie Walker, Somerton House, Fawsley N N11 3BA   
01327 361724   crackerjackcakes@btinternet.com

Treasurer:
Robin Baker, Lakes Rise, Fawsley NN11 3BA.  361585   
FawsleyTreasurer@gmail.com

Visiting co-ordinator:   Vacant

CHARWELTON

Churchwarden:
Graham White, 8, Council Houses, Charwelton.  
NN11 3YT 264393   grahamwhite1962@btinternet.com
Vacant

Secretary (Acting):   
Penny Cory,  3, Lindrick Close, Daventry. NN11 4 SN
700550  pennycory@yahoo.co.uk

Treasurer:
Peter Merrills,  1 Packhorse Close, Charwelton  NN11 3ZD

 0778 6072 701     peter.merrills@btinternet.com

Visiting co-ordinator:   Graham White  (264393)

NEWNHAM

Churchwardens:
Jeff Lawrence, The Conifers, West Brook, Newnham.
NN11 3HL  705085  jeffreylawrence823@btinternet.com
Mary Wood, Hillside, School Hill, Newnham.   NN11  3HG   
872670  jimandmarywood@yahoo.co.uk

Secretary:
Janet Rees, 33, Bradbury Road, Newnham.   
NN11 3HD  705394

Treasurer:
Jim Wood, Hillside, School Hill, Newnham.   NN11  3HG   
872670  jimandmarywood@yahoo.co.uk

Visiting co-ordinator:  Jeff Lawrence  (705085)

BADBY

Churchwardens:
Susan Rose, The Mill, Preston Road, Newnham, NN11
3EZ   879053  srose1833@me.com
Frances Williams, 25 Westhorpe Lane, Byfield, Daventry
NN11 6XB  07717 337048      williamsf333@aol.com

Secretary:
Christopher Nelson, The Cottage, Church Hill, Badby,
NN11 3AR   300034    chris.c.nelson@talktalk.net

Treasurer:
Frances Williams, 25 Westhorpe Lane, Byfield, Daventry
NN11 6XB  07717 337048      williamsf333@aol.com

Visiting co-ordinator:  Sarah Hartland-Swann   (872193)
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The Shires Dog Spa
Local dog groomer     

Personalized attention 

Specialized in small to medium

breeds

We can collect and drop off*

Call for an appointment

01327 361 201

07502 040992
http://www.theshiresdogspa.co.uk/

Garden Clearance
Fencing

Tree Work
Patios
Turfing

For a FREE no obligation 
estimate call:

James Maplethorpe
01327 263857

or
07817 762188

GARDEN SERVICES

If you would like to advertise in

this space, or elsewhere in the

Link, (which is delivered monthly

to every household in Badby,

Newnham, Fawsley, Charwelton

and Preston Capes)

please contact Sharon Foster at 

knightleybenefice@aol.co.uk


